
At a session of the Public Service
Commission held at its office
in Jefferson City on the 19th
day of October, 1994 .

Case No . TR-95-e9

ORDER APPROVING TARIFF

STATE OF MISSOURI
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

On September 23, 1994, Peace Valley Telephone Company submitted a

proposed tariff designed to reduce its intraLATA access rates in compliance with

the Commission's Report And Order issued December 23, 1992, in Case

No . TO-92-306 . The tariff proposes to maintain revenue neutrality for

Peace Valley with the implementation of statewide calling plans .

On October 13, 1994, Commission Staff filed a memorandum recommending

approval of the proposed tariff . Staff indicates in its memorandum that

Peace Valley's tariff will comply with the Commission's decision and there will

be a refund to GTE Midwest Incorporated as well as the rate reductions . .

The Commission has reviewed the tariff and Staff's memorandum and

finds the tariff should be approved as amended by a substitute sheet filed

October 11, 1994 . Based upon Staff's review, the tariff will bring Peace Valley

into compliance with the Commission's Report And Order in TO-92-306 concerning

revenue neutrality for local exchange companies following the implementation of

the expanded calling scope plans .

In the matter of Peace Valley Telephone Company's tariff )
revisions designed to reduce intrastate intraLATA access )
rates in compliance with revenue neutrality requirements )
of Case No . TO-92-306 . )



IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

1 .

	

That the proposed tariff, as amended on October 11, 1994, filed

by Peace Valley Telephone Company to reduce intraLATA switched access rates is

hereby approved for service on and after October 23, 1994 . The tariff sheet

approved is :

P .S .C . MO . No . 1
2nd Revised Sheet No . 13 .1, Cancels 1st Revised Sheet No . 13 .1

2 .

	

That this order shall become effective on the 23rd day of

October, 1994 .

(S E A L)

Mueller, Chm ., McClure, Perkins,
Kincheloe and Crumpton, CC ., concur .

8Y THE COMMISSION

David L . Rauch
Executive Secretary


